WPCA EMERGENCY GUIDE LINES FOR HOMES WITH GRINDER PUMPS
When weather emergencies occur, the following procedures will be in effect:
· In the event of an upcoming storm, WPCA recommends that any box, covering your grinder pump, be removed or secured to prevent damage to or loss of the box. Replacement of this box is at your expense.
· In the event of a power outage, WPCA will provide pump-out service on an as needed basis. Homeowners must be present to receive this service and should follow previously determined procedures. (See Website (http://www.point-o-woodswpca.com/ )or contact Sicurenza Electric 860.434.4343, if uncertain of the procedure).

· In the case of town or state Mandatory Evacuations, no pump-out service will be provided while the evacuation is in effect.
· Following the storm, the homeowner is required to remove all debris (including sand) from the pump cover. Once the cover is accessible, the WPCA will check/ approve the pump condition before operation can be resumed.
Any damage caused to the grinder pump’s exterior will be repaired by the WPCA at the homeowner’s expense. 
WPCA suggests that homeowners on Champion Rd mark the location of their grinder pumps. The type of marker used for defining driveways for a snowplow would work well. Marking the location will help to eliminate damage to the cover by any equipment used during storm cleanup. 

For information during weather emergencies, the Town of Old Lyme has an Emergency Operation Center.  The phone number is: 860 598 0210. 
The Town Director of Emergency MGNT can also be reached at 860 434 1605 x 231
For any questions, Please contact A WPCA board member. Their names are listed on the POW bulletin boards, in the POW annual report and on the website.
This document can be found on the WPCA website, [www.point-o-woodswpca.com].
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